Coates Family Newsletter

Guatemala, C.A. August - September



Dear Praying Friends,

Bless the LORD, O my soul, and forget not all his **benefits**: Who forgiveth all thine iniquities; who healeth all thy diseases; Who redeemeth thy life from destruction; who crowneth thee with lovingkindness and tender mercies; Who satisfieth thy mouth with good *things*; so that thy youth is renewed like the eagle's!

August was a very busy month for us, and a bit difficult as I was missing my helper. Tammy flew to the U.S. to surprise her brother for his 10th Anniversary as a pastor in Wisconsin. This was a great time for her to rest, spend time with her family, and to recuperate from her broken foot in the warmth of the U.S. At the same time we were hosting several Americans who were here for different tasks. We hoped to be a blessing to them, as they were such an encouragement



to us! We had too many activities to list here, including some fun things for the children and the youth of the church. We will miss Bro. Levi, Bro. David, and Liz, and all the College Singles that God sends our way, and our doors are always open to welcome them back another time.

September brought Mrs. Tammy back, walking without the aid of crutches. Praise the Lord for healing her! One of the missionaries our church supports, the Eddy Poz family (pictured at the left), stopped in to visit and to preach. They are doing a wonderful work in Honduras. Then our church was visited by a most unwelcome visitor: **chicken pox**. About twenty children in our church

had it, including all of the Coates children. As a result, our attendance was down all month, and yet several souls were saved both here at our main church and at the mission on the coast. We still must travel to borrow a baptistery when we baptize new converts, so please pray with us that we can get our own built on the property. Also continue to pray for a permanent meeting place for the mission on the coast.

If you would like to follow all of our daily and weekly happenings, you may do so by being my friend on **Facebook**. Search for me, Daniel Coates, and please also send me a message letting me know who you are and what church you

attend. We often post pictures on Facebook of folks saved and baptized. Thank you all for your faithful Prayers and Support. We are so blessed to be a part of what God is doing in Guatemala.

Your Fellow-Servants,

Daniel Coates & Family

